MINUTES OF MEETING FROM THE HUGHENDEN VILLAGE HALL COMMITTEE HELD ON 3rd February 2014 AT 2000HRS

	Present
	Michael Sole
Bob Hawkins

Diana Gibbons
Tony Konieczny 

Judy Biggs

Andrew Flint 

Jill Thompson

Neil Bellamy

Ian Stern  

Joan Steele

Bev Beveridge


	Chairman
Treasurer

Pre-School
Residents Association

MS Society

HAGA 

Community Shop

Football Club

Public member 

Valley Wives 

Project Manager

	Apologies 
	Dory Morgan

Roger Thyer-Jones 

Christine Powell
Daphne Hicks

Al Bowyer

Dylan Jones


	Residents Association

Martial Arts Representative

Bookings Secretary

HAGA

Fund Raising

Secretary




	ITEM
	

	Item 1 – The Chairman’s Welcome and Introduction

Michael welcomed everyone to the meeting.

	

	Item 2 – Apologies 
Apologies were declared, acknowledged and recorded.  
	

	Item 3 -  Record of Minutes from the last Meeting 

The minutes of the previous meeting held on 4th November 2013 and January 2014 were discussed and approved.

	


	Item 4 – Matters Arising from the last Meeting

Outstanding maintenance work to be discussed under the maintenance report.

User List - Michael is still working through the list of users in order to contact them and remind them how to leave the hall and that they can join the committee.

Item 5 – Chairman’s Report

The Chairman thanked all present for attending. There were no events that needed the Chairman to give the committee an update this month.
 Item 6 – Treasurers Report (awaiting Bobs update)
Bob circulated the Treasurer’s Report.   The totals for the two accounts were:

· Virgin Money       £55,783.53
· CAF Bank            £12,899.86
· Total                    £68,683.39
Bob explained that all the payments and receipts were up to date and that he planned to transfer a further £5k into the high interest account.

Item 7 – Secretary’s Report

Due to Dylan’s absence Michael gave the committee a brief update on the insurance issues around the conservation group. Dylan will update at the next meeting.
Item 8 – Maintenance Report

Items discussed

·     Findings from Health and Safety audit highlighted the requirement for fire doors.
·      Findings from Health and Safety audit highlighted a requirement for Legionella testing. 
· Footpath steps – An update on the quotes and specifications were given by Bev. Some quotes still outstanding. Update next meeting.

· Deep cleaning progressing well.
· Michael gave an overview of the new maintenance report and highlighted that more routine maintenance information could be found on the report. The committee was asked to read the report and raise questions at the meeting to avoid going through all the items on the report.
Item 9 – Booking Secretary’s Report

No report as Christine is away.
Item 10 – Future Events/Fund Raising/Village Day 2014
No report as Al is unable to attend the meeting. The monthly Village day meetings continue to make good progress.

Item 11 – Community Shop

There was nothing to report from the Village shop.
Item 12 – Any Other Business (AOB)
The following items were discussed as any other business:
· Diana raised some concern that the Art group were not putting the chairs away on a Thursday evening. Christine will be asked to speak with this group.

· Ian asked for an update on the repair of the pot hole in the car park. Bev advised that we were waiting the weather to improve before the repairs could take place.. 
· Forthcoming Dates for the diary:
Village Day 2014                            19 July 2014

Item 14 – Date of Next Meeting

The next monthly meeting would be the AGM on Monday 3rd March 2014 at 20:00 hrs. 
The Chair thanked all those who had attended and the meeting was closed at 20:45 hrs.  

	Michael
Bob

Dylan

Committee

Christine




